
From: Soura, Christian
To: Card, Rachel <RachelCard@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 3/27/2013 8:54:58 AM
Subject: RE: 5/1 Education Summit

                No and I guess so.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Card, Rachel 

Sent: Wednesday, March 27, 2013 8:45 AM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: FW: 5/1 Education Summit
 
Did you get invited to this, if not, do you want to be added to the list?
Rachel
 
From: Moryah Jackson [mailto:mjackson@newcarolina.org] 

Sent: Tuesday, March 26, 2013 4:54 PM

To: Card, Rachel

Subject: 5/1 Education Summit
 
Rachel -
 
It was great seeing you at the EDTF meeting last week!  You are the first person to receive this PDF about the 
Education Summit.  It will be invitation only and I'm emailing the registration link out tonight.  If there is 
anyone who you think should attend, please send me their email address.  Thank you!


Moryah Jackson
Senior Project Manager

Main: 803.760.1400
Direct: 803.760.1402

Fax: 803.760.1401

mjackson@newcarolina.org
www.newcarolina.org
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